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          October 13, 2015
	

Dear Members of the Wisconsin Senate and Assembly,

On behalf of the Lutheran Office for Public Policy in Wisconsin (LOPPW), thank you for your diligent work to seek balance and fairness in our government’s system of ethics and elections.  Our advocacy efforts involve investigating the root causes of poverty; that includes supporting good governance and encouraging campaign finance reform.  We understand that money in politics and insufficient oversight of political activities can affect public policies that impact poverty.

SB 294/AB 388 appear to have fine qualities.  However, we are concerned about the lack of judicial effectiveness that the two new proposed commissions (Elections and Ethics), to replace the Government Accountability Board, would have.  “If, during the course of an ongoing investigation, either the Elections Commission or the Ethics Commission determines that it needs additional funding, that commission must make a request to the Joint Committee on Finance and the secretary of administration.”  To receive possible needed funding above a certain amount to perform an investigation a commission would be dependent upon a likely partisan legislative committee to approve the funding that would allow the investigative process to continue.  We believe there are valid concerns about the current GAB but hope for reform and working across the aisles to negotiate reform.

[bookmark: _GoBack]AB 387/SB 292 also appears to have very good qualities.  We are primarily concerned about the proposed bill providing a means for individuals and groups to make unlimited contributions to campaigns.  We are concerned about the time our representatives use to fundraise and how money received by both parties influence their decision-making.  Please work across the aisles to take more money out of politics.

We hold you in our prayers as you make decisions to guide the people of our state.


Sincerely yours,



Reverend Cindy Crane
Director
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